
GRAND JUNCTION CITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

 

April 8, 2015 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened into special session on the 8th 

day of April 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in the City Auditorium.  Those present were 

Councilmembers Bennett Boeschenstein, Martin Chazen, Jim Doody, Duncan 

McArthur, Sam Susuras, Barbara Traylor Smith (arrived at 5:35 p.m.) and Council 

President Phyllis Norris.  Also present were City Manager Rich Englehart, City Attorney 

John Shaver, and City Clerk Stephanie Tuin.  Deputy City Clerks Debbie Kemp and 

Juanita Peterson and Administrative Assistant Janet Harrell were present to sit in for 

Councilmembers Boeschenstein, McArthur, and Traylor Smith on the canvassing board.  

Council President Norris called the meeting to order.  The audience stood for the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Canvass Results of the City of Grand Junction Regular Election 

City Clerk Stephanie Tuin said that by City Charter, the City Council serves as the 

Canvassing Board, who reviews the election returns and either accepts or rejects them.  

Ms. Tuin noted that 11,262 voters cast their ballot yesterday, a 35.77% turnout.  She 

asked City Council if the City Clerk’s Office Staff, who are notary publics, could sit in for 

the City Councilmembers who stood for election in order to certify the 2015 Regular 

Municipal Election results.  Ms. Tuin specified the results of the election, which included 

the approval of five Councilmembers: District B, Barbara Traylor Smith; District C, Bennett 

Boeschenstein; District E, Duncan McArthur; At Large 4 Year Term, Chris Kennedy; and 

At Large 2 Year Term, Rick Taggart.  For the two questions on the ballot, Referred 

Measure 2A was approved, and Referred Measure 2B was rejected. 

The results of the election were accepted by the Canvassing Board and the Certificate of 

Election was signed and sealed (attached). 

Ms. Tuin thanked the Mesa County Elections Office for their collaboration during the 

election and noted the long term relationship her office has had with Mesa County 

Elections.  She also thanked City Clerk staff for their hard work, sacrifice, and 

professionalism during the election process.   
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Ms. Tuin presented newly elected Councilmembers Bennett Boeschenstein, Chris 

Kennedy, Duncan McArthur, Rick Taggart, and Barbara Traylor Smith with Certificates of 

Election.  

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 

 

Stephanie Tuin, MMC 
City Clerk











 


